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was not required to undergo complete implementation following a break in drought conditions. The 
remainder of the funding, with the support of the State Government, is being utilised to investigate the 
viability of the aquifer under extreme drought conditions. 

Should the aquifer prove to be insufficient, Council has investigated options to secure its water supply, with 
options including off stream storage, connection to either Coffs Harbour or Nambucca Shires water supply or 
permanent desalination. None of these options is within Council ability to fund. Should the proposed funding 
models be used to permanently resolve water security or quality issues, instead of providing emergency 
funding and short-term solutions, I believe that in the long run there will be an economic benefit to both 
Council, residents and the State Government. 

 
Should you have any questions regarding the matters raised in this correspondence, I ask that you contact the 

 

Kind Regards, 

Ashley Greenwood 
Deputy General Manager - Operations 
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